
CLERGY 

His Excellency, The Most Reverend Shawn McKnight | Bishop of Jefferson City 

His Excellency, The Most Reverend John R. Gaydos | Bishop Emeritus in Residence 

Very Reverend Louis M. Nelen | Pastor, Rector  

Reverend Monsignor Donald W. Lammers, P.A. | Retired Priest in Residence 

Reverend James Finder | Retired Priest in Residence and Hospital Ministry 

Deacon Christopher Baker | Deacon Alvin J. Brand | Deacon James L. 

Kliethermes | Deacon Tyler S. McClay | Deacon Dan K. Joyce 

Deacon John A. Schwartze | Deacon Emeritus Robert J. Rackers, K.S.G. 

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday:  5:30 p.m. 

Sunday:  8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m. 

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE 

Monday through Friday:  6:30 a.m. 

RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 4:30-5:00 p.m.  

Sunday: 30 minutes prior to Mass  

And by appointment. 

CATHEDRAL PARISH OFFICE 

2305 West Main Street  

Jefferson City, MO  65109 

Phone: 573-635-7991 

Fax: 573-635-0842 

Email: info@cathedraljc.org 

Website: cathedral.diojeffcity.org 

Cathedral Undercroft 

2215 West Main Street 

Phone: 573-635-4955 

CATHEDRAL SCHOOL 

2303 West Main Street 

Office: 573-635-5024 

Cafeteria: 573-634-2984 

After-School Care: 573-635-2533 

Fax: 573-635-5238 

Website: www.sjcsmo.org 

DIOCESE OF JEFFERSON CITY 

Chancery Offices 

The Alphonse J. Schwartze 

Memorial Catholic Center 

2207 West Main Street 

Phone: 573-635-9127 

Fax: 573-635-0386 

Email: chancellor@diojeffcity.org 

Website: diojeffcity.org 

Registering in the Parish  

To join our Parish, please contact the Parish Office at 

635-7991 Monday-Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

 

Registering in the Cathedral School 

Parents wishing to know more about our grade school       

are encouraged to call the Cathedral school principal, 

Mr. Spencer L. Allen, at 635-5024. 
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TO ALL OUR VISITORS 

Preschool Instructor and Prekindergarten Teacher Open 

Positions—Interested applicants should contact Gina   

Bailey at gbailey@sjcsmo.org. Training/degree in           

education is required; experience or certification in early 

childhood education is preferred. Applicants should be 

practicing Catholics in good standing with the Church.  

Technology Position Available—St. Joseph Cathedral 

School is seeking a full-time technology instructor/

coordinator for the 2020-2021 school year. Responsibilities 

will include planning and instructing preschool—8th-grade 

students in basic computer skills and online citizenship. This 

individual will also work with the administration and the    

technology committee to maintain and oversee building 

technology. Contact Spencer Allen at sallen@sjcsmo.org 

for more information or to apply. 

After-School Care—Additional workers are needed for 

after-school care when school resumes in the fall.  If       

interested, email office@sjcsmo.org. 

SCRIP—SCRIP may be purchased on Tuesdays and Fridays 

from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the School Office. 

St. Joseph Cathedral School Office—The Office is closed 

until August 3.  If you have a matter that needs attention 

before then, please contact us at office@sjcsmo.org. 

HEALTH AND SAFETY PROTOCOLS 

�� All are asked to check their temperature at home  

before going to church. 

�� The use of face masks upon entering the church,   

during the Communion procession, and upon leaving 

the church is highly encouraged. 

�� The offertory procession, the sign of peace, and Holy 

Communion from the chalice shall continue to be 

suspended.  Where it has been the practice, the  

holding of hands during the Our Father must not be 

done. 

�� Communion ministers are to sanitize their hands      

before and after distributing Holy Communion, and 

they must use face masks during the distribution of 

Holy Communion. 

�� It is requested that Holy Communion be received in 

the hand.   

�� Hymnals and other books may not be left in the pews. 

�� Holy water fonts shall remain empty. 

�� Hand sanitizer will be available in the Cathedral. 

�� High-use areas within the church will be cleaned after 

each service. 

�� As a reminder, the Bishop has dispensed all from the 

Sunday obligation to attend Mass until September 11, 

2020.  If you are ill, vulnerable to COVID-19, or are  

concerned about being in public, please do not 

come to Mass.   

 

Select your parish. Register with 

your name and email address. 

Check that email account for a 

link to begin using FORMED! 

SCHOOL NEWS 
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Offertory Budget 07/1/19-6/30/20 $  2,675,000.00 

Budget Goal per Month $ 222,916.67 

Weekly Goal $ 51,442.31 

Collection 

  

June 7 $ 118,225.25 

June 14 $ 19,291.06 

June 21 $ 

 

June 28 $  

   

   

To Date for May $ 

137,516.31 

Budget Goal Year-to-Date $ 2,572,115.50 

Sunday Collection Year-to-Date $ 2,680,886.75 

Over/Under $ 

+108,771.25 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 

Diamond Pet Foods 

www.thediamondpetcompany.com 

And Thank Them For Supporting Our Bulletin! 

Sunday:  The Immaculate Heart of the Blessed Virgin 

  Mary; Father’s Day  

Monday: St. Paulinus of Nola, Bishop; Sts. John Fisher,  

  Bishop, and Thomas More, Martyrs 

Tuesday: Weekday 

Wednesday: The Nativity of St. John the Baptist 

Thursday: Weekday 

Friday:  Weekday 

Saturday: St. Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop and Doctor of  

  the Church 

Next Sunday: 13

th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

OBSERVANCES, WEEK OF June 21, 2020 

STEWARDSHIP NEWS 

Sunday, June 21 

 8:00 a.m.  Evelyn Brucks 

         10:00 a.m.  Vernon & Angela Hughes 

Monday, June 22 

 6:30 a.m.  Jayne Luebering 

Tuesday, June 23 

 6:30 a.m.  Matthew Zimmerman 

Wednesday, June 24 

 6:30 a.m.  Joan Halpin 

Thursday, June 25 

 6:30 a.m.  Clarence Kirkweg 

Friday, June 26 

 6:30 a.m.  Nadine Jurgensmeyer 

Saturday, June 27 

 5:30 p.m.  Ruth Moore 

Sunday, June 28 

 8:00 a.m.  Parishioners 

         10:00 a.m.  Cletus Scheulen 

LIVE-STREAMED MASS 

The 10:00 a.m. Sunday Mass will be live-streamed from the 

Cathedral.  View the Mass by clicking the link on our home 

page at www.cathedral.diojeffcity.org or on the              

Cathedral’s Facebook page.   

CONFESSIONS  

Confessions take place on Saturday at 4:30 p.m. and on 

Sunday 30 minutes prior to Mass.  Confessions take place  

in the main confessional, which means face-to-face           

confession can’t be offered.  If you need a face-to-face 

confession, please call the Parish Office to make an       

appointment.  Those who are ill may also call to set up a 

time for anointing of the sick. 

THE CHURCH IS OPEN 

The church is open as a place of prayer and comfort   

Monday through Friday, 6:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  In the event 

that the Cathedral Proper is in use, a sign will be placed on 

the door. Please respect this to allow for proper social    

distancing and compliance with the federal directives.  

THE PARISH OFFICE 

The Parish Office will be staffed, but closed to visitors until 

further notice.  If you need to speak with a staff member   

or a priest, please call the Office. 

MISSALETTES 

You are welcome to pick up a current version of the      

missalette at the Parish Office (on the front porch) during 

normal business hours.  There is no charge to our parishion-

ers because these books are paid for through your             

donations to the general collection.  We kindly ask that  

you keep the missalettes in your possession; please do not 

leave them in the pews or we will need to discard them. 
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PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

School and Parish 

11th Annual 

Golf Tournament 

Friday, August 7 

Redfield Golf Course 

Proceeds to benefit 

St. Joseph Cathedral Parish, 

School and Athletic Department. 

RAFFLE OPPORTUNITIES 

Liquor Wagon | No Guilt 50/50 

TOURNAMENT CONTESTS 

Closest to the Pin | Putting      

Contests | Long Drive | Women’s 

Long Drive 

REGISTRATION FORMS are available on the Parish website, 

www.cathedral.diojeffcity.org.  For more information, please 

contact  Mike Hoelscher at 619-3726. 

FORMAT 

In this four-person scramble,    

players take turns hitting from the 

same spot. A team score will be 

recorded by hole and totaled at 

the completion of 18 holes. 

LUNCH 

Lunch will be provided by the St. 

Joseph Cathedral Council Knights 

of Columbus beginning at 11 a.m. 

During these trying times, we are 

offering the opportunity to        

continue to support our parish and 

school at a discounted rate of 

$50/tee sponsor.  If you are willing 

and able to provide the usual 

$100/tee sponsorship, your       

generosity would be most          

appreciated.  God Bless! 

This 8-hour training teaches how to identify, understand and respond to 

signs of mental illnesses and substance-use disorders.  The training gives 

adults who work with youth and parents the skills they need to reach out 

and provide initial support to adolescents (age 12-18) who may be        

developing a mental health or substance-use problem and to help       

connect them with the appropriate care. 

Thursday, July 23, 2020, at 8:00 a.m. at United Way of Central Missouri,    

205 Alameda Dr., Jefferson City.   

To register, go to aunewman@compasshn.org. 

Sponsored by the Anne Marie Project. 

YOUTH MENTAL HEALTH FIRST AID 

“Fatherhood is first a spiritual reality, 

because fatherhood has its origins in 

God who chose to reveal Himself to 

us as Our Father, sending His only Son 

for the sake of our salvation.  Fathers, 

therefore, have a special and unique 

role ‘in revealing, and in reliving on 

earth, the very fatherhood of 

God’ (FC 25).  Fathers have a vital, 

unique, and important role to play in 

the personal and spiritual                

development of their children and in          

reflecting the love of God, the Father 

Himself.  Fathers are called to show  

the world the virtues of a tender    

protector while living out the virtues of 

humility and courage.  

In all circumstances, but especially in 

difficult circumstances, a father needs 

to be encouraged to faithfully accept 

the role entrusted to him by God and 

to support the mother of his child. 

Through our prayers and through the 

intercession of St. Joseph, patron of 

fathers, may fathers come to know 

the irreplaceable role they hold in the 

lives of their children and the          

responsibility they share in welcoming 

God’s gift of new life!”  

Read the full article by Most           

Reverend Shelton J. Fabre, Bishop of 

Houma-Thibodaux, at                 

www.bit.ly/fabre-fatherhood.  

We extend a sincere thank you to our Confirmation team for their time, 

their prayers and their work with our 108 candidates this past year in     

preparing for the Sacrament at Pentecost.  Our Parish is blessed by the 

many gifts this team shared through this important ministry.  We have 

gratitude in our hearts for the sacrifices your families made as well.  May 

God bless you all abundantly:  Jon Browning, Annie Crider, Louie Delk, 

David Gramlich, Julie Gramlich, John Hoke, Brian Johnson, Margaret 

Jurgovan, Melanie Lanigan, Barb Prasad, Pam Porting, Michelle Varcho, 

Jane Very, Jim Vignola, Terry Vignola, Jennifer Wright and Fr. Nelen. 



The Knights of Columbus are Catholic men, 18 years of age 

and older, who are committed to making their community a 

better place while supporting their Church and protecting 

and enhancing their family life.  If you would like to join us, 

please contact Grand Knight Bob Asahl at 230-3570. 

NEWS:  

The winners of the  SUPER-RAFFLE for the month of June are Kevin 

Bredeman, Bernadette Meyer, Greg Kremer, Kevin Brown, and Larry 

Schepers.  Congratulations!!!  

Also, congratulations to NEW 1

st

-Degree member Chris Roepe.               

WELCOME to the Knights.  And CONGRATULATIONS to David Lanigan, 

who advanced to a 4th-Degree Knight.  THANK YOU, gentlemen. 

Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori’s Monthly Challenge –                    

This month, I challenge you to offer to keep another person's need in 

your prayers.  Second, I challenge you to sustain the priesthood and its 

witness to the faith by supporting the Faith-in-Action “Refund Support 

Vocations Program” (RSVP) or by helping seminarians in some other way. 

Note:  All of the good works done by the Knights of Columbus are guid-

ed by four core principles:  Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism. 
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June 20/21 The Immaculate Heart of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

  5:30 p.m. Christine Schroeder and Tom Halpin 

  8:00 a.m. Dennis Kroll, Janet Theby and Tom Halpin 

10:00 a.m. Gladbach Family Singers and Tom Halpin 

June 27/28 13th Sunday in Ordinary Tim 

  5:30 p.m. Brenda Haugen & Laramie Thompson and Tom Halpin 

  8:00 a.m. Tina Sellner and Scott Sellner 

10:00 a.m. Beth, Macy & Ellie Morris and Tom Halpin 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Tuesday, September 15.  If you already purchased tickets for the event on     

May 5, hold on to them.  They will be good for September 15! 

MUSIC MINISTERS 

Join us as we pray, reflect, and take 

action on religious liberty.  

June 22: Freedom to Serve in Health 

Care.  Pray that governments would 

respect the consciences of the Little 

Sisters of the Poor and all Christians 

who care for the sick and vulnerable.  

June 23: Respect for Houses of          

Worship.  Pray that people of all faiths 

would be free to worship without fear 

of attacks and/or harassment.  

June 24: Religious Minorities in China.  

Pray for the freedom of the Church in 

China and that the rights of all         

religious minorities would be respected.  

June 25: Adoption and Foster Care. 

Pray that children waiting to be placed 

in a loving home and the caregivers 

who selflessly serve those children will 

find strength and support through the 

Church.  

June 26: Border Wall Dispute in the   

Diocese of Brownsville.  Pray that the 

freedom of the local churches on the 

U.S. southern border will be respected.  

June 27: Catholic Schools.  Pray that 

Catholic schools in our country would 

be free to teach the truth about God 

and His creation.  

June 28: Central African Republic.  Pray 

that God would show the people of 

the Central African Republic the way 

to peace and reconciliation.  

June 29: Civilize It.  Pray that God 

would give us the grace to remember 

the dignity of all and to invite others to 

do the same.  

For more details go to www.usccb.org/

issues-and-action/religious-liberty/

religious-freedom-week/index.cfm. 

JUNE 22—29 
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Bishop Shawn McKnight, June 26! 

Tony and Charlotte Wening are      

celebrating their 50th Wedding        

Anniversary on June 20th and will       

receive a blessing at the 10:00 a.m. 

Mass on June 21.  May they enjoy 

many more happy years of marriage. 

Please join us on Mondays at                

12:10 p.m. in the Cathedral Chapel.       

Contemplative Prayer is a powerful 

way of moving into a deepening   

experience of divine union.  Contact:  

Barbara Poetker, (573) 893-2064. 

Weekdays at 12:00 p.m. and Thursdays 

at 7:00 p.m. in the Cathedral Proper.  

All are welcome! 

The Adoration Chapel is available for 

those who are healthy and wish to 

continue with their adoration time.  

Contact the Parish Office to sign up 

for an hour with our Lord in the        

Adoration Chapel. 

If you would like to put someone on 

the prayer list or if you would like to be 

part of the prayer line, please call the 

Parish Office. 

We ask all Cathedral Parish members 

to pray each week for the members of 

one of the parishes or missions in our 

Diocese.  As a Cathedral Church, all 

our parishes are linked to us, and we 

wish to deepen the spiritual bond with 

them.  Therefore, we will pray this 

week for St. Anthony, Rosati. 

The Cathedral Vocations' Committee 

invites you to pray each week for a 

Priest, Religious, Deacon and          

Seminarian serving in our Diocese.   

This week, please keep in your prayers: 

Rev. Thomas Alber, St. Peter, Marshall; 

Holy Family, Sweet Springs 

Sr. Carol Gerke (OP), Bothwell            

Hospital, Sedalia 

Deacon John Hill, St. Pius X, Moberly  

Seminarian JohnPaul Werner, Holy  

Trinity Seminary, University of Dallas, 

Irving, TX 

FAMILIES-IN-NEED PROGRAM:  ITEMS REQUESTED FOR THE JULY 14TH DELIVERY:  TOMATO SOUP, SALTINE          

CRACKERS, PICKLES, SNACK-SIZE CANDY BARS, LIQUID SOAP.  PLEASE PLACE YOUR DONATIONS IN THE CONTAINERS           

PROVIDED AT ALL THE EXITS OF THE CATHEDRAL. THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

The Ancient Roman “Summa Camp” benefits Helias  

Catholic students traveling to Rome during the summer of 

2021.  The “Summa Camp,” for grades Kindergarten 

through Grade 5, will take place Aug. 3-7, 2020.  The 

camp will feature many engaging, challenging, and   

entertaining activities such as an archaeological dig,  

Roman Olympics, ancient Roman dress (learn to make a 

toga), decorating a Chariot, ancient Roman games,  

general recreational activities, and many more activities.  

The two campers determined to be the week’s most   

engaged in Roman culture will earn the opportunity to 

ride in the chariot designed during the camp in the Helias 

Homecoming Parade this fall.  

Location: St. Joseph Cathedral School. 

Hours for the camp will be 7:30 a.m. through 5:30 p.m. 

Sign up now at https://forms.gle/5Pwgsd8y2SZcUM2c6. 

Weekly fee:  $140 if received by July 15.  There are       

discounts available for families with two or more children         

enrolled.  A $25 registration fee, payable to Helias            

Catholic High School, will complete your registration. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

MARRIAGE  

BLESSING 

 

 

 

CENTERING  

PRAYER 

 

 

 

HOLY ROSARY 

 

EUCHARISTIC      

ADORATION 

 

 

 

SPECIAL PRAYER 

REQUESTS 

 

PRAY FOR OUR  

PARISHES 

 

 

 

 

PRAY FOR OUR 

PRIESTS, SISTERS, 

DEACONS AND 

SEMINARIANS 

We welcome Tate Karson Minnix, son 

of Christopher and Kathryn, who was 

baptized at the Cathedral this          

weekend.  Congratulations to the       

Minnix family.  

 

“SUMMA CAMP” 

Welcome new members to the Parish 

Council:  Aaron Hildreth, Erin Lammers, 

Melanie Lanigan, Chandra Prasad and 

Morgan Trimble. 

We extend a huge thanks to departing 

members, Bill Case, Andrea Olsen and 

Michael Suresh, for their years of service 

on the Council. 

PREGNANCY HELP CENTER 

5K WALK/RUN 

Saturday, July 11, 8:00 a.m. 

Memorial Park, Jefferson City 

On-site Registration: $35; Children 10-15 

years: $15; Under 9: Free. 

Pre-Register at www.friendsofphc.org or 

call 644-6635. To get a free T-shirt: $30, 

register by June 26.   
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A full list of parishes offering live-

streamed Masses is available on the 

Diocesan website at diojeffcity.org. 

May the Sacred Heart of Jesus        

transform all men, especially fathers,   

to trust in the model of St. Joseph so as 

to instill in them courageous leadership 

and devotion to those whom God    

has placed in their care.  

Summer camp registration for teens is 

now open!  Visit these sites for all the 

details: 

�� Camp Maccabee—June 28-July 3 

www.campmaccabee.com 

�� Camp Siena—July 19-23 

www.campsiena.com 

�� Christ Power—CANCELED 

Newman Connection is an online     

resource to help high school seniors 

connect to the Newman Center             

serving their college campus.  Newman 

Centers rely heavily on their affiliation 

with Newman Connection for support 

in evangelizing to the incoming class of 

students.  High school seniors can    

connect with a Newman Center at 

their college or university by signing up 

at signupnc.newmanministry.com. 

There are several openings in our   

Catholic Schools.  To view current job 

postings, visit diojeffcity.org/

employment-opportunities-in-our-

catholic-schools/. 

The 43rd annual convention of the   

National Pastoral Musicians (NPM) will 

be held July 7-10 virtually. A full sched-

ule, registration details and more are 

available at https://npm.org/43rd-

annual-convention/.  

The Immaculate Heart of Mary is the 

patroness of the Diocese of Jefferson 

City.  Bishop W. Shawn McKnight has 

authorized the Diocese to celebrate 

this feast on June 21, 2020.  

FertilityCare Instruction continues to be 

offered by Zoom.  Contact FertilityCare 

of Columbia, Phyllis A. White, CFCE 816-

550-8789 or  

FertilityCare.CoMo@gmail.com. 

FROM BISHOP MCKNIGHT’S DECREE... 

LIVE-STREAMED 

MASSES 

 

BISHOP 

MCKNIGHT’S  

JUNE PRAYER   

INTENTION 

 

ADVENTURE, 

FAITH,                  

SERVICE 

 

 

 

CONNECT YOUR 

COLLEGE-BOUND 

SENIORS WITH A 

NEWMAN CENTER 

NEXT YEAR! 

 

 

 

EMPLOYMENT  

OPPORTUNITIES 

 

NPM VIRTUAL 

CONVENTION 

 

 

THE IMMACULATE 

HEART OF MARY 

 

STAY-AT-HOME 

FERTILTY CARE  

INSTRUCTION 

Until Sept. 11, the obligation to attend Mass on Sunday or a 

Holy Day for all the faithful of the diocese and all who are 

present within the diocese’s territory has been lifted, provid-

ed that, after 1, July 2020, they do one of the following: 

A. Participate in the Sunday or Holy Day of Obligation Mass 

livestreamed from their parish church or chapel, the       

Cathedral, or the Vatican. 

B. Prayerfully read and meditate on the readings of the 

Mass for the Sunday or Holy Day of Obligation and recite 

the Rosary. 

C. Prayerfully read and meditate on the readings of the 

Mass for the Sunday or Holy Day of Obligation and recite 

the Divine Mercy Chaplet. 

People who are infected with COVID-19 are not permitted 

to enter church properties in accordance with national, 

state and local health directives. All are asked to check 

their temperature at home before going to church. 

Abiding by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 

recommendations, people who are aged 65 or older or are 

at risk because of an underlying health issue are strongly 

encouraged not to attend public Masses where they may 

be exposed to the coronavirus due to crowds or lack of 

adherence to safety measures. Those who do come to 

churches for Mass and other activities are highly encour-

aged to practice social distancing, use face masks and 

otherwise observe measures for the common good. 

The decree is available in its entirety at www.diojeffcity.org. 

Women’s Ministry is offering a series of online book club 

discussions this summer. Take this wonderful opportunity to 

be inspired and to grow friendships! 

How to Find Your Soulmate without Losing Your Soul, led 

by Erin Boeckmann, will be offered on Tuesdays at 7:30 

p.m., June 23-July 22.  More information and registration is 

available at https://diojeffcity.org/blog/2020/05/15/how-

to-find-your-soulmate-without-losing-your-soul/. 

All In: Why Belonging to the Catholic Church Matters will 

be led by Denise Barnes on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m., 

June 24-July 22. More information and registration is      

available at https://diojeffcity.org/blog/2020/05/18/all-in-

why-belonging-to-the-catholic-church-matters/. 

The Catholic Woman’s Guide to Making and Keeping 

Fabulous, Faith-filled Friends will be led by Whitney      

Lammers on Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m., July 8-Aug. 8. 

More information and registration is available at https://

diojeffcity.org/blog/2020/05/18/the-friendship-project-the-

catholic-womans-guide-to-making-and-keeping-fabulous

-faith-filled-friends/.  

ONLINE BOOK CLUB 


